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THE ISSUE STATEMENT: People with Mental Health Challenges Ending Up In Correctional Settings Without Access To Treatment
THE ISSUE: 

People with mental health and substance use challenges are ending up in jail/prison instead of receiving treatment services. The AMHI consent decree put almost two thousand people who were in institutional settings back in the community without providing the support services necessary for success. Law enforcement leaders complain that they are default mental health institutions with no resources for treatment.

RECOMMENDATIONS:

1. DHHS in conjunction with Maine Housing Authority must provide housing (not just housing vouchers) for those with mental health issues, so they have a stable address that allows for the provision of medications and mental health services.

2. DHHS must provide substance use disorder treatment facilities to address the long waiting lists of people in need of services.

3. DHHS/DOC needs to look for any and all means to get people healthcare insurance coverage to decrease the wait time for services. Currently people in great need are going without care because they do not have medical insurance.
4. Those who fall through the cracks and find themselves involved with the criminal justice system need diversion programs provided by the judicial/legislative system that keep them out of jail and get them the needed services as listed above - housing, treatment facilities, and medical insurance. This would relieve the strain on county jails which do not have the resources to treat those with substance use disorder/co-occurring disorders.

EXPECTED OUTCOMES:
Having essential preventive support services available in the community would minimize the need for incarceration, improve the quality of life for those in need of mental health /substance use disorder services, and relieve the resource burden on jails and prisons in the state.
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